



ISSUE DATE: 09/24/21
Revision History: N/A

TITLE: FY22-Resurfacing RFP Clarifications

IFB#: 22-4510001

ISSUING DEPARTMENT: Public Works Department

All inquiries for information concerning instructions to the bidder, bid submission requirements, or procurement procedures shall be directed to:

Rich Hallam, Purchasing Agent 919.217.2214 Rich.Hallam@knightdalenc.gov

All inquiries for information concerning scope of work or project specifications shall be directed to:

Phillip Bunton, Director of Public Works 919.217.2250 phillip.bunton@knightdalenc.gov

The following are responses and/or clarifications from contractor questions received during the non-mandatory pre-bid meeting held on September 22, 2021.

- 1. Can the Town amend the bid documents to include SF of road segments?
  - a. Response: The RFP has been updated with SF information for road segments sections. Those pages should be included with the bid response proposal. Please download the new RFP version from the Town website.
- 2. Will the Town be providing the crosswalk street signage?
  - a. Response: The Town will provide all street signage for the new raised crosswalk sections on Mingo Bluff Blvd.
- 3. Will the Town provide any broken manhole rings, or valve boxes located during the project?
  - a. Response: The Town will provide these items as obtained from City of Raleigh Public Utilities.
- 4. Can the Town add a line item for incidental stone for driveway connection repairs for the Old Town sections?
  - a. Response: The RFP has been updated to include a line item for 35 tons of ABC stone for any driveway repairs needed.
- 5. Will the Town be responsible for any concrete driveway connections that create a grade problem on the Old Town sections?
  - a. Response: The Town's expectation is that the contractor will make best efforts to ensure smooth driveway connections where possible. The Town will be review and accept responsibility for those that are not feasible.